The Honorable Larry Phillips

February 28, 2006

Page 2


February 28, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion for review that adopts the fourth milestone report on the Preliminary Transfer and Waste Export Facility Recommendations, and Estimated System Costs, Rate Impacts and Financial Policy Assumptions, as specified in Ordinance 14971.  Per Ordinance 14971, this report is also being sent to the King County Regional Policy Committee.  This report is the fourth in a series of four milestone reports that will evaluate the regional solid waste system and help us prepare for the future of solid waste transfer and disposal, including the transition to waste export.  

The motion is supported by the Preliminary Transfer and Waste Export Facility Recommendations, and Estimated System Costs, Rate Impacts and Financial Policy Assumptions report prepared by the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks in collaboration with the Interjurisdictional Technical Staff Group, the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee and the King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee, private waste hauling companies, labor representatives and King County Council staff.  The Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee approved this report by motion at its February 10, 2006 meeting.  

The report addresses preliminary transfer and waste export facility recommendations, and estimated system costs, rate impacts and financial policy assumptions.  While motion 12182 set January 31, 2006 as the due date for the fourth milestone report, it is being transmitted on February 28, 2006 in response to the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee’s and Solid Waste Advisory Committee’s requests for additional review time. 

The next step in the process, per Ordinance 14971, is transmittal of the Waste Export System Plan on April 30, 2006.  Subsequent to transmittal of the Plan, an independent evaluation of the transfer and waste export system alternatives and recommendations to inform the county’s decision-making on the waste export system plan is scheduled to be conducted by the King Council.  The Council, after consultation with the Solid Waste Interlocal Forum, or its successor, shall define the scope of the evaluation to be conducted and guide the selection of independent review panel experts.  The budget for this independent evaluation is $130,000 and is provided for in the 2005 Solid Waste Division budget.  If you need more information, please contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or theresa.jennings@metrokc.gov.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, Capitol & Operating Budget Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


King County Regional Policy Committee Members


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

